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President, Bill Smith, called the regular meeting of the Town Council to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Town Hall with council members Brad Korff, David Whipple & Kenneth Temme present. Also present were town attorney Adam Farrar, maintenance supervisor Garry Sierra, maintenance technician Lou Reutter & David Hynes from Commonwealth Engineers, Inc.

Bill Smith made a motion, seconded by David Whipple, to approve the minutes from the May 8th meeting. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Kenneth Temme made a motion, seconded by Brad Korff, to approve the financial reports ending May 31st. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Brad Korff made a motion, seconded by David Whipple, to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe advised the council that the loan from general money market to sewer fund, taken last November 2006 for $30,000 was due for repayment by the end of this month.  Brad Korff made a motion that we pay back the loan, seconded by Bill Smith.  The motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.
Mallory suggested we combine our phone bills to one monthly bill to save money; after speaking with AT & T she arranged that the town could keep all the same services & receive unlimited long distance at a lower cost.  It was accepted by council to make this change. 
It was also advised by Mallory, that our police & fire protection contracts are due by the end of this month and that thankfully, our property tax levy will be received this month to cover the costs of the police & fire contracts.

Mallory Lowe has been speaking with Vanessa at the Evansville Water & Sewer Department to try and lower our sewer charges.  Vanessa is the clerk who figures Darmstadt’s sewer charges each month and she advised Mallory that our charges are based on estimated estimates, which continues to increase every month.  It was suggested to council, by Mallory, that a council member meet with Harry Lawson, the general manager to have our charges corrected to be based on our last actual readings taken when the meters were functioning properly.
Mallory mentioned that anyone wanting to run for clerk or council needs to have their paperwork turned in to the voter registration office by July 2nd at noon.

OLD BUSINESS:
Brad Korff advised that he has a rough draft of the legal document needed for well users to adjust for charges.  He will continue to work on this and hopes to have a completed form finished by the next regular town meeting.  
Bill Smith asked the council if any more thought had been put into selling the property behind the town hall back to Bill Smith.  The council advised they will keep the property.

NEW BUSINESS:
David Hynes from Commonwealth Engineers gave a summary of the smoke testing that had been completed in 14 different problem areas of Darmstadt within the last month.  Commonwealth identified about 10-15 minor sewer connection violations and ionized alloy, overall he was very pleased with the very low amount of violations and for the most part all looked good.  David advised that Garry Sierra sealed the system as it was being tested.  David Hynes explained that he would have a comprehensive report ready for council by first part of August along with pictures and locations of areas that were tested.  
All illegal hookups found by Commonwealth will be included in the report, it will be up to Darmstadt and the town attorney to notify residents of these violations, enforce and have them corrected.
David advised that during the first 20 years, our low-pressure sewer system needed little maintenance, now that it begins to age, it will require more maintenance & repairs.  It is a fragile system and certain components in the system will not last forever.  
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Bill Smith officially notified the board of his resignation.  Bill’s last day as board president will be June 30th, 2007.  He expressed concern over who would attend the solid waste management meetings in Evansville from the Darmstadt town council.

ATTORNEY COMMENTS:
Adam Farrar had no comments
GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:
Garry Sierra advised he was very satisfied with the Commonwealth smoke testing procedures.  He expressed his appreciation of Commonwealth Engineers in their professionalism and knowledge of the work performed with the smoke testing.  

Garry informed the board that 11126 Darmstadt Road has a problem where the electric meter has been disconnected from the town service and connected to the home privately.  Council asked that Mallory Lowe look into the billing for that home and if electric charges are still be billed that it was fine.  If not, we would need the connections corrected by the homeowner.

Mowing of all the streets in Darmstadt was completed in one day by Garry and Lou, as was any bush hogging that needed to be done.  The ditches on St. Joseph Avenue, just north of Orchard road have been flooding in hard rains.  Garry advised he will have the ditches corrected and have Evansville road department crews come out to scrap the road.
RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:
Kathy Klueg asked David Hynes of Commonwealth if the residents would be responsible for costs to correct sewer violations especially if they are basement drains that have been incorrectly installed.  David Hynes advised that most likely it would be the responsibility of the home owner to make these corrections.  
Harold David expressed concern about trucks entering his yard during the smoke testing.  He stated he feels he was forced to sign an easement allowing maintenance crews access to sewer equipment located on his property.  Mr. David advised that he received no prior notice of the testing.  Garry advised that letters were hand delivered the day before to all homeowners who would be included in the testing and that the crew knocked on Harold David’s door both days without a response, but then later saw Harold David watching the crew from inside the house through a window.  Harold David said he did not understand why the trucks had to be driven through his yard back to the pump station instead of parking in the street and carrying the equipment back there.

Garry Sierra tried to explain that the equipment weighed over 500 pounds and that the town was charged extra for every additional foot of hose needed to reach to the pump station.  Harold David was dissatisfied with Garry’s explanation and continued to repeat his same concerns several times.  

Kathy Klueg expressed that she was fine with Darmstadt maintenance department entering her property and has no problem with it.

The meeting adjourned at 8:56 p.m.
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